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Well, Opening Day is almost upon 
us and it looks like the Club is just 
about ready.  The many members 
who have worked on the grounds, 
houses, docks and water system 
have done a great job.  Many 
thanks to those who came out for 
Clean-Up day.   Planning is 
underway for the Blessing of the 
Fleet and the Opening Day 
festivities to follow.  It should be a 
great time for everyone to come 
out and enjoy their Club so be sure 
to make your reservation for 
dinner. 
      This year our Offshore racing 
starts with a weekend regatta.  We 
will then start the Spring Series 
after Easter.  The race courses may 
look a little different this year.  
Our Offshore officers have worked 
hard to give us the types of racing 
we want.  The race committees 
will be able to set up short courses 
for the MORC and J24 racers 
while allowing the PHRF boats to 
sail the longer courses. 
     Some of our One-Design sailors 
never stopped for the winter as 
they raced their Lasers in the 
winter Frostbite series.  The rest of 
us are eager to get out their on 
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Opening Day to join them.  It 
should be a great day to test the 
waters of Fishing Bay or just spend 
some time getting the fleet ready to 
go.  This year we encourage all to 
get their Mobjacks, JY15s, 
Lightnings,and other One Design 
boats out on the line for the Spring 
Series.  If there are not enough of a 
particular class for One-Design 
scoring, we’ll use the Portsmouth 
system, so don’t stay on shore just 
because that other sailor couldn’t 
make it. 
      Congratulations to the J105 
fleet for a great clinic they hosted 
at the Club on April 1-2.  They  did 
a great job organizing the event 
which provided some instruction 
and practice as well as a chance for 
the J105 sailors to get together.  
We look forward to the growth of 
the class in 2000. 
   The J24 class is also growing at 
FBYC.  They hope to have enough 
boats on the line for a One-Design 
start at some of our events this 
year.  This is a fun group of sailors 
with the energy and enthusiasm 
needed to build a fleet. 
Hope to see you on Opening Day! 
                        Mike 
    

FBYC Web Site: http://FBYC.tripod.com  

RC Training 
Frank Timpano of the US Power 
Squadron was the speaker on GPS 
usage at the March 11th Race 
Committee training session. The 
19 attendees were presented with 
graphic illustrations of how to use 
old and new instruments using 
equipment provided by the 
speaker and club member John 
Beery. There was ample discus-
sion and it was a valuable session. 
  A final session on the use of Mr 
Roberts will be held at the club 
after Opening Day.  Let Debbie or 
David know if you are interested. 

Rosegill Planning 
Well Underway, 

Call for Volunteers! 
Rosegill is fast approaching and 
we are in need of volunteers to 
help out the day of the Saturday, 
May 27, 2000 event.  If you are 
planning on coming to Rosegill 
and wouldn't mind helping set up, 
tearing down/cleaning up, 
distributing tickets or helping take 
tickets in the food line, please 
give Susan Karn (804) 359-2894 
or Deborah Usry a call (804) 359-
2975.  Thanks for your help! 
Look for details in the next Log. 

  The Log 
                                            Web Version 

Fishing Bay Yacht Club 
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Tradewinds Yacht ad with 10% discount 

Membership 
Final Approval 
Mr. & Mrs. Dean M. Shostak 
Approved for Circulation 
Judge & Mrs. John R. Alderman (Rick & 
Dale), 10455 Cedar Lane, Glen Allen, VA, 
23059.  Rick is a Circuit Court Judge in 
Hanover County.  Dale, daughter of Frank 
Hargrove, is a prior Junior member of FBYC.  
The Aldermans own a Force 5 and would like 

to get their children, Madeleine (age 6) & 
Graeme (age 3), learning to sail.  Spon-
sors:  Frank Hargrove; Winston Trice. 
Mr. Jeb E. Beaudin, 1006 West Avenue, 
Richmond, VA, 23220.  Jeb has quite a bit 
of sailing experience and is an accom-
plished sailor.   He has crewed on Whisky 
Tango and is planning to teach another 
new applicant, Paul Saunders, how to sail 
his Melges 24.  Sponsors:  Waddy 
Garrett; Tad Thompson.   

Mr. & Mrs. Matthew J. Braun (Matt & 
Merle), 1427 West Laburnum Avenue, 
Richmond, VA, 23227.  Matt has a racing 
background, mostly in Florida, and is 
presently crewing on Stormking.  He re-
cently purchased a Front Runner with 
Dabney Overton.  The Brauns have a 3-
year old daughter, Ellington.  Sponsors:  
Brent Halsey; Dabney Overton, III. 
Mr. Kristofer C. (K. C.) Funk, 3316 
East Broad Street, Richmond, VA, 23223.  
K. C. has sailed on Tim Blackwood's 
Paradox and with Allan Heyward on me-
hitabel.  He has also served on race com-
mittee at FBYC.  He recently purchased a 
Beneteau 32 with John Watlington.  Spon-
sors:  John Watlington; Denise Mull. 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank J. McCarthy 
(Denise), 402 Henri Road, Richmond, 
VA, 23226.  The McCarthys own a house 
in Deltaville.  There are three children, 
Bettina (age 19), Robert (age 11) & Cath-
erine (age 5).  The McCarthys would like 
to get the two younger children involved 
in Junior sailing.  They do not presently 
own a boat but are looking for a Laser.  
Sponsors:  Winston Trice; Robert Brooke. 
Dr. & Mrs. Lawrence G. Miller, III 
(Larry & Denise), 6500 Westham Station 
Road, Richmond, VA, 23229.  The Mill-
ers own a home on the Piankatank and 
have had lots of sailing experience, 
though they now own a power boat.  They 
are interested in involving their children, 
Frances (age 10)  & William (age 9), in 
the Junior program.  Sponsors:  John Wat-
lington, III; J. Read Branch, Jr.   
Mr. & Mrs. Paul H. Saunders (Vicky), 
10 Broad Run, Manakin-Sabot, VA, 
23103.  Paul has been a cruising sailor  
but is now interested in learning to race.  
The Saunders recently purchased a Mel-
ges 24.  They also own a 65 ft. catamaran 
which they charter in the Virgin Islands.  
Brock (age 16) & Paul Jr. (age 13) will 
participate in the Junior program.  Spon-
sors:  Tad Thompson; Whitey Lipscomb. 
Resignations 
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Adair, Jr.; Mr. 
Alan McCullough, Jr.; Ms. Carter C. 
Miller; Mr. & Mrs. Mark J. Richard;  
Mr. Mark K. Smith; Mr. & Mrs. 
George B. Wagoner, Jr.; Mrs. Tricia S. 
Wynne. 
Other 
FBYC Members Catherine Halsey 
Corey and Preston S. Smith were mar-
ried on March 25, 2000. 
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Opening Day 
!! Celebration!! 

Plan on coming to the Club on Saturday, April 15Saturday, April 15  
 
⇒             Racing – see the Red Book for Official Instructions 
⇒                     Skippers Meeting   Saturday  9:00 a.m. Fannies House 
⇒                     Opening Day Regatta – 2 days, 3 races 11:00 a.m. start 
⇒             Blessing of the Fleet 4:00 p.m. 
⇒             Social Hour  5:00-6:00 p.m. 
                                Party Platters provided by Incredible Edibles (Molly Howle) 

⇒             Dinner – Beginning at 6:30 p.m. 
** Chef Maxwell‘s Menu** 

State Fair Championship Chili 
Homemade Cornbread with Smithfield Crackling 

Freshly Grilled Crabcakes with Cocktail & Renonbrole Sauces 
Roasted Red Potatoes with Garlic & Leaks 

Green Beans with Almonds & Taragon Butter 
Classic New Orleans Style Bread Pudding with Bourbon Sauce 

Iced Tea and Lemonade 
 

⇒             Music – on request – bring your favorite CD   
(be it Buffet or Barry or anything in between) 

 
Please reserve dinners for the following people _____________________________________ 

I have enclosed payment in full for those dinners made payable to FBYC. 

__________ # Members @ $12.00                        $ ____________ Total 
__________ # Guests @ $15.00                            $ ____________ Total 
__________ # Children under 16 @ $8.00            $ ____________ Total 
__________ Total Dinner Reservations                 $ ____________ Total 
Please mail reservation (by April 10) and check to:         Paul W. Howle Jr. 
                                                                                            19 Bridgeway Road 
                                                                                            Richmond, VA 23226 

Questions? Contact Paul Howle (804) 285-3870  
or email Jim Black at jimblack@mindspring.com  
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T-shirt Designs  
Requested 

   Have a cool idea for a Race 
Team or Regatta  tee shirt for this 
year?   Draw it out in color on pa-
per or on a computer. 
     We are limited to no more 
than four colors.  The final design 
can be blown up to about 12 inches 
square.  Consider a small design 
for the front of the shirt too . You 
can  also choose the shirt color . 
      We have four events to con-
sider:  Junior Week 2000,  Junior 
Race Team, the 61st Annual 
One-Design Regatta  and  Indian 
Summer Regatta in October.  
      Drawings should be submitted 
by April 30 to Tom Roberts.  3720 
Blue Heron Lane, West Point, VA 
23181 or by email to  
            mobjack@crosslink.net. 
-Don’t try to get too detailed. 
-Simple shapes and designs show 
up better  than small,  precise ones.  
-Drawings don’t have to be large 
-Have fun with this!  Open to all 
ages.  Software is NOT required. 
- Make sure you include your name 
and address.  All ideas welcome! 

The Scoop  
on Junior Week 2000 
      (repeated from March Log!) 
Junior Week is going to look a LOT 
different this year!  We’ll still have 
sailing, parties, and fun with 
friends—but here’s the new stuff! 
 
1. OptiKids (sailors age 6-8) is go-
ing to be held separately from Jun-
ior Week. We started with 12 Op-
tiKids in 1995; last year, we had 32 
awesome young sailors… now 
that’s growth!  We’ve decided to 
move OptiKids to the 2 weekends 
PRIOR to Junior Week.  Mark you 
calendars for these 4 days June 10, 
11, 17 and 18.  The class will still 
be half days, and students will at-
tend classes on all 4 days. 
2. Advanced Sailing Class (sailors 
age 11 and over; or who have com-
pleted Intermediate Sailing Class) 
replaces the Cruising Class.  
We were thrilled with the response 
to this class by so many great sail-
ors last summer, but we heard you 
really liked the 420s more then the 
big boats! We’re listening!!  We 
could still have a big boat cruse op-
tion, but we’re going to focus on 
420s and we’re working to borrow 
Mobjacks (you know, the cool, 
sleek boat with a trapeze for those 
who really like to “hang out”).  
We’ll spend time sailing with our 
friends and try new stuff as a team.  
Tell your FBYC friends to meet you 
in the Advanced Sailing Class! 
3. Beginning Opti, Intermediate 
Opti and Racing Classes are too 
good to change! 
Beginning Opti (sailors age 9 or 
10) You’ll be sailing that Opti like a 
pro—with the help of a friend.  
Two kids in each boat will learn ba-
sic sailing skills while having FUN! 

Intermediate Opti (sailors age 
10 or 11) You’ve already learned 
the basics in the Beginning Opti 
Class last year.  Now you’re going 
to sail alone!  You’ll have lots of 
fun and learn a little more about 
getting the boat their first! 
Racing Classes (sailors age 11 or 
over) You’ve completed Interme-
diate.  You know how to get that 
boat going, but you want to get 
there faster!  Bring your Opti, 
Byte, or Laser and learn from 
some of the best in your class.  
Maybe you’ll join the FBYC Rac-
ing Team (you get your own T-
shirt ☺) and have fun racing with 
other kids your age at our club, or 
at other clubs around the Chesa-
peake Bay.  
 
PARENTS:  Usual progression in 
Junior Week goes like this:  
 

      OptiKids--    
            Beginning Opti--   
                   Intermediate Opti, 
then either Racing or  

Advanced Sailing Class 
 

If you weren’t lucky enough to 
start your child’s sailing career at 
age 6, select the class which 
seems age and skill level appro-
priate.  Over age 11, with no sail-
ing experience (deprived chil-
dren!), I would recommend Ad-
vanced Sailing Class—they’ll 
learn quickly! 
 
Registration forms are on page 9.  
Look for ‘em and mail ‘em in 
fast!  Also, have your Junior input 
Questionnaire on the next page 
and send it in with your registra-
tion.  We want to know what you 
want! 
                        Jan 

Housing Help Needed 
Junior Coach Housing 
Jun 9- Aug 16, 2000 

 
We are still seeking housing for a 
Junior Coach for the summer.  
Anyone with a house available for 
rent, a livable boat available, or a 
room available to rent-- please 
call Jan.  Or if you know someone 
else who might have something 
we could use... let Jan know.  
She'll follow up on the details! 
 

We need Leads! 
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Juniors, Give me your input for Junior Week 2000!!!!! 
 
NAME: ______________________                          AGE: __________ 
 
A.  What class were you in during Junior Week ’99? (circle one) 
OptiKids         Beginning        Intermediate    Cruising          Opti Racing     Advance Racing 
 
B.  This year I will register for the following class: (circle one) 
OptiKids         Beginning        Intermediate    Cruising          Opti Racing     Advance Racing 
 
SAILING QUESTIONS: 
1.  The funniest thing we did on the water last year was: (circle one) 
sailing to a place                     sailing around marks               treasure hunt               racing 
playing at the sand bar            learning to make the boat do something new 
other:___________________________________________________________________ 
 
2.  I think it would be fun this year if we could: 
 
 
3. This year I would really like to learn how to: 
 
 
3. I still don’t know how to make the boat:  (choose all appropriate) 
Go upwind                  capsize ☺                    go fast             stop when I want 
Other: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
6.  I think the coolest kind of one-design boat at FBYC is the: (circle one) 
 
Flying Scott                 Front Runner               Mobjack                      Opti                             Lightning 
 
Byte                             Laser                           420                              JY-15                          J-24 
 
7. My favorite part of sailing is: 
 
 
SOCIAL QUESTION 
8.  My favorite social activity during Junior Week is: (circle one) 
 
            ice cream party                        DJ                    Family Dinner  
 
other: (be Specific)________________________________________________________ 
 
9.  This year I wish we could : 
 
 
CUT THIS OUT AND MAIL TO:  JAN MONNIER, 4618 Cedar Cliff Rd., Chester, VA  23831        
                                                OR E-mail your numbered/lettered answers to jmonnier@richmond.edu 
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FBYC Junior Program 2000 – Enrollment Form 

MAIL TODAY!!!! 

OptiKids Dates: June 10,11,17,18, 2000         
Junior Week Dates:  June 19-23, 2000              

One Form Per Child PLEASE: 
 
NAME: _____________________________________________________  Age (as of 6/1/00): ________________________ 

Address:_____________________________________________________________________________________________  
City/State/Zip ____________________________________  e-mail Address: _______________________________________ 
Child’s T-shirt (Child Size): M_____L_______ (Adult Size) S___ M____ L___ XL ______ 
 
Parent’s Names:_______________________________________________________________________________________  

 FBYC Member Name _____________________________________________ 

Phone:  HM ____________________  WK _______________________  Fax _________________________ 

Phone # during Jr. Program: ___________________  Emergency Contact and #:  ___________________________________ 

Jr. Program Class (select one):  See March LOG for details on each class! 

Opti:    OptiKids              Beginner Opti      Your Child’s Opti’s Name: ___________________    Sail # : _______________ 

Intermediate Opti                Racing Opti             (Remember, FBYC will provide boats for OptiKids and Beginner Opti only) 

Byte:    Byte Class                                        Byte Name: _______________________________    Sail #:________________ 

Laser:  Intermediate         Advanced            Laser Name: ______________________________     Sail #:________________ 

Team Sailing:  Advanced Sailing (formerly Cruising) No boat required for this class!!! 

 
Do you have an Opti the club could rent for use from June 10- June 23?    Yes  ☺                  No  L 

 
Parents-  Indicate when you will be available to help  (circle one time period):  Jr. Week or OptiKids  

Circle where you will help:   

Teaching       Food/Social        First Aid/Parent of the Day         Clean Up            Powerboats (keeping loaners operational) 

I have a powerboat the coaches could use: _________   I will drive my powerboat with coaches on board: _________________ 

 
Our Junior Program will include activities each month this summer.  
              There will be traveling for the Racing Team, Weekend Fun Sails at FBYC (dates TBA),  
              and two Mini-Camps (open to Jr. Week or OptiKids participants) July 15 and July 30. 
Please indicate which of these activities your child is interested in: 

Racing Team                      Fun Sail Activities              Mini Camp July 15            Mini Camp July 30 

Tee Shirt Size: Parents wishing to order a Jr. Week T-shirt for themselves (please indicate quantity).  (extra T-shirt price $12.00) 

Child Size: M _____ L ______ Adult Size:   S _____  M______  L ________  XL _______  XXL __________ 

 
FEES:  OptiKids  $75.00.  All others $150.00.  Amount Enclosed: ___________________ (make checks payable to “FBYC”) 

Registration and fee must be received by May 17th.    Mail to:    Jan Hill 
                                                                                                            13904 Twin Cliffs Ln. 
                                                                                                            Chester,  VA  23831 
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      While planning the Offshore 
Division events this winter, the 
sailing events committee received 
many comments and suggestions 
about the type of racing our mem-
bers prefer. As the deadline for 
the Red Book's printing ap-
proached, we decided to conduct 
a survey of the Offshore Division 
yacht owners to determine if there 
was a consensus for change. We 
were pleased that a large number 
of the active offshore racers re-
sponded. 
         The consistent theme in the 
responses was that most owners 
of OffshoreDivision yachts would 
like to race more days and race 
more, shorter races. They would 
also like the race courses set 
closer to Jackson Creek whenever 
possible and there was even some 
sentiment to consider racing in-
side Fishing Bay when conditions 
on the Bay get really bad. 
        For the racers who desire 
more days of competition at the 
club, several schedule changes 
were made in this year's calendar. 
Opening Day will now be a two-
day series in April with the Spring 
Series following on three days in 
May. In July and August there 
will be two "Level Racing" days 
were no handicaps will be al-
lowed and groups of three or 
more boats will have to agree to 
race as a level-rating class. Fi-
nally, for the dedicated racers, af-
ter the Fall Series in late October 
and early November, there will be 
a three day Frostbite Series. 
      Based on the survey re-
sponses, the Red Book was modi-
fied to allow the Offshore RCs 
more flexibility this year in deter-

mining the number of races to run, 
the length of the races, and where 
they will be run. 
       This year, offshore RCs WILL 
signal their intention to run addi-
tional races by displaying Code 
Flag "R" at the finish line. If Code 
Flag "R" is flying at the finish, skip-
pers should remain in the vicinity of 
the Committee Boat and watch for 
the warning signal for the next race 
shortly after the last boat finishes 
the current race. RCs are being en-
couraged to run as many races as 
time allows on the good days! 
        To allow more races to be run 
each day, the time limit for our 
standard round-the-buoys race has 
been reduced to two hours and the 
starting sequence has been changed 
so that the warning signal for 
PHRF-SPIN is the preparatory sig-
nal for MORC. In the past the start-
ing signal for PHRF-SPIN was the 
preparatory signal for MORC. 
         If conditions warrant, RCs 
will fly Code Flags "F" over "B" 
when leaving the dock and hail on 
Channel 72 indicating their inten-
tion to race on Fishing Bay and the 
adjacent Piankatank River. 
        Now, if worrying about 
changes to the Red Book and crew 
for multi-weekend racing series isn't 
your idea of fun,  you should try 
one of our non-traditional events 
this year. On Memorial Day Sun-
day, following the race to Urbanna, 
we will run a series of buoy races in 
conjunction with the 
Rappahannock River Yacht Club. 
After the races we will join them 
for a raft-up and cookout at their 
club on Carter's Creek that night. 
They have a large PHRF-C class 
and should also have some NON-

Offshore Division Adds Events SPIN boats competing. 
     Three weeks later, on June 23 
& 24, FBYC will host the 2nd 
Annual Volvo Leukemia Cup Re-
gatta. This will be a great, fun 
event which also supports a good 
cause. This event starts the Friday 
night at the end of Junior Week 
with a reception and silent auc-
tion, and continues on Saturday 
with the racing and a Grand Gala 
& Awards Party that evening. We 
hope all racing and cruising boats 
will participate in this year's Leu-
kemia Cup Regatta. 
      On July 29-30, the Cruising 
Division will sponsor their annual 
Cruising Regatta. The Cruising 
Division will also sponsor the 
Onancock Cruise/Race on Sep-
tember 15-17. 
     We hope you'll find something 
to interest you in at least one of 
these events. If you have ques-
tions or suggestions about any of 
these events or the Offshore Divi-
sion, please contact me. 
Stuart Burnett    (804) 932-3923 
srburnet@rmc.com 

Mr. Roberts Training 
Several people have indicated 
they are inexperienced in driving 
Mr. Roberts and need some orien-
tation and practice before taking it 
out for Race Committee duty. 
Once the boat is back in the water 
after Opening Day we plan to 
have some training opportunities 
available. Contact Debbie Cycotte 
or David Hazlehurst to help 
schedule them.  More info later. 
While Mr. Roberts is bigger and 
heavier than most of our boats, it 
is subject to the same effects of 
wind and tide but it’s twin en-
gines make it very maneuverable. 
As good sailors it won’t be hard!  
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IN MEMORIAM 
NORMA THOMPSON DUNN 

Norma Thompson Dunn, widow of Reid A. Dunn, Sr., died on March 17, 2000.  Reid A. Dunn, Sr. was a charter member 
of Fishing Bay Yacht Club and served as its first Commodore from 1939 through 1941.  The Dunns were Life Members of 
the Club.  Mrs. Dunn spent much of her life in Deltaville and had lived in their home on Stove Point since 1985.  She was 
survived by her son James H. Strotmeyer, Jr. of Charles City, her daughter Pamela Strotmeyer of Virginia Beach, her step-
daughter Mary Reid Barrow of Virginia Beach, her stepson Reid A. Dunn, Jr. of Washington, D.C., and two grandsons.  
Memorial gifts may be made to the Middlesex Volunteer Rescue Squad, P.O. Box 98, Deltaville, VA, 23043. 

REQUIESCAT IN PACE 

J/24 Fleet  
Reincarnated 

    Like a Phoenix rising from the 
ashes the J/24 has returned to 
Fishing Bay Yacht Club.  As of 
March 2000 the J/24 fleet owners 
at Fishing Bay can now call them-
selves a fleet.  Pioneering club 
owners include Don Landau 
“Thin Ice”, Hunter Davidson 
“Grey Ghost”, Mark Wensell 
“Mojo”, Chris Clough and Clark 
Dennison “Kobayashi Maru”, 
Will Crump “Satisfaction”, T.J. 
Daly “Sailing Shoes”, and Wood 
Thorton (forgive me I don’t know 
the name of the boat).  The num-
bers continue to grow with two 
new prospective members who 
already own J/24.   
     For those of you who are not 
familiar the J/24, this quote just 
about sums it up. 
     The J/24 was not drawn to the 
constraints of a rating rule, but 
was designed by Rod Johnstone to 
be a fun boat for his family which 
was outgrowing racing dinghys. 
The design mandate was clear: 
build a boat that was fast enough 
and exciting enough to satisfy the 
sophisticated tastes of his sailing 
clan.    --http://www.geocities.
com/Colosseum/Arena/5116/
thej24.html 
      It would be fair to say that the 
J/24 has far exceeded Rod’s ex-
ceptions with over 5100 boats 
built to date in eight countries.  

The J/24 fleet at Fishing Bay is 
committed to carrying on this tradi-
tion of fun and exciting sailing cou-
pled with close camaraderie.   
      This season looks to be espe-
cially exciting with the 24 fleet 
joining the offshore fleet in a com-
pletely redesigned format.  Race 
course’s will contain shorter legs 
and will be placed closer in.  
Changes like this will help to foster 
the strength and momentum of this 
fledgling fleet.  If your interested in 
joining a quickly growing fleet with 
simple principles or just want to 
catch a ride on one of these boats 
give me a call at 804-334-2620 or 
e-mail me at dennisac@yahoo.com.  
I look forward to seeing everyone 
on April 15th for FBYC’s opening 
day celebration. 
            Smooth Sailing 
            Clark Dennison –  
            J/24 Fleet Captain 
 
Continued from page 2 

Membership 
Secretary Gordon Nelson will be 
holding regular membership meet-
ings on the first Tuesday of each 
month at 6:30 p.m. at his home at 
10202 Maremont Circle  in Rich-
mond..   
     Anyone needing applications or 
further information to share with 
prospective members can contact 
Gordon at 740-7435 or Mary 
Spencer at 740-7913 or by email at 
spencer.mary@worldnet.att.net. 

BYLAWS CHANGE: 
 
The following change to a section 
of the Bylaws was approved at the 
March Board meeting. 

 
CODE:   
Underline- language being added         
Strike through - language being 
deleted 
 
Section 1 - Duties of Officers and 

Committees 
ONE-DESIGN LIEUTENANT 
COMMANDER:  The One-Design 
division lieutenant commander 
shall be appointed by the Commo-
dore.  He shall perform such duties 
as may be assigned by the One-
Design Division Commander.   He 
shall prepare and revise detailed 
written instructions for the One-
Design race committees to record 
race results and distribute these to 
the CBYRA  Delegate.  He shall 
also be responsible for recruiting 
Event Chairs for all One-Design re-
gattas whose primary objective is to 
insure all on-shore arrangements are 
completed before racers come 
ashore.  He is also to assist the race 
committee in locating and awarding 
trophies.  The One-Design Lieuten-
ant Commander shall also perform 
such other duties as may be as-
signed by the One-Design Division 
Commander. 
             Rationale:  To state the 
specific responsibilities of the job. 
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INVITATION TO THE 

PIANKATANK RIVER PROGRESSIVE DINNER CRUISE 
Saturday, April 29, 2000 & Sunday, April 30, 2000 

(Cruise chairpersons are Bill & Sarah Carneal, Vic & Jane DeNunzio, John & Fay Koedel) 
 
This weekend of feast and fun is a great excuse to get the boat de-winterized and back in the water early.  The 
first cruise of the season will involve an invigorating and challenging sail up the Piankatank River to the an-
chorage at LAT. 37o32.38' N and LON. 76o24.03' W (directly off of DeNunzio’s dock).  Go about 150 yds. past 
R “14” (at the southern tip of Horse Point) and turn to 320oM.  Run along docks on Horse Point for about 0.5 
nm and the DeNunzio Dock is next to last one with “American Pie II” docked. The depth at the end of the 
docks is about 9-10 ft. or more.  The cove here is reasonably protected from all directions and about 20 - 25 
feet deep.  We can form raft-ups and water taxi will provide transportation to cocktails, dinner, and breakfast.  
Once anchored our modern fleet of water taxis will wisk you to all events thus eliminating the need to haul an-
chor, re-anchor, fend each other off, etc., etc., etc. 
 
Itinerary: 

 
Sat. arrival -1630 – Activities include swimming, fishing, crabbing, reading, sleeping, chatting,  din-
ghy racing,  etc. 
Sat. 1630 -Water taxis will pick up from your boat or DeNunzio dock for cocktails at Bill and Sarah 
Carneal’s.   Wine, rum, beer and soft drinks and hors d’oeuvres will be provided. 
 

Sat. 1830 – Water taxis will pick up from Carneal’s and drop you off at DeNunzio’s for dinner and 
party.   Transportation to your yachts for the evening will be available as required. 
 

Sun. 0900 – Either cruise to breakfast at John and Fay Koedel’s  
                                    or take water taxi from the DeNunzio dock..    

 
            Cost for the full weekend event is $20.00/per person.  This includes water taxi, Cocktails and 
            hors_d’oeuves, complete dinner w/ wine & dessert, and breakfast on Sunday Morning. 
 
                        Water taxi will respond to you on VHF channel 68 beginning at 1630 for cocktails. 
 
ADVANCE REGISTRATION and PAYMENT IS REQUIRED by April 14th so that commitments 
can be made to the caterer.   If you intend to come, please notify via one of the following: 

 
E-mail:           vgdenunzio@fiberlam.com  (This is the preferred method). 

             
PHONE:         804-776-6168 (Koedel’s in Deltaville) or 804-794-1286 (DeNunzio’s). 

             
            FAX:              804-776-6056 (Deltaville) or 804-379-3777 (Richmond). 
 
Payment must be received by April 14th, 2000 (Make checks payable to John Koedel). 
  
Give names of participants & Boat Name when you respond. 
 

We hope to see you at this season opening cruise. 
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C.D.Vest and Company, Inc. 
P.O. Box 500                            Toll Free (888) 776-9271 
Deltaville, Virginia 23043                        (804) 776-9271 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
Clean-up Day 
At the Club 

2 3 4 Membership 
6:30 at Gordon 
Nelson’s home 

5 6 7 8 

9 10 11Board Mtg 
6:00 P.M. 
Wachovia Bank 

12 13 14 15 Opening            Opening            
DayDay  

Regatta & Party  

16 
Opening Day 
Regatta 

17 
Have you filed 
your taxes? 

18 19 20 21 
J29 Invitational 
 

22 
J29 Invitational 

23  EASTER 
J29 Invitational 

24 25 26 27 28 29 OD Spring 
Series #1, 
Cruise Dinner 

30 1 May 2 3 4 5 6 Offshore 
Spring Series 
#1 & 2 

April 2000 

MARINER’S POINT - Condominium on point of 
land with good view up and down Wilton Creek.  
Spacious great room with gas fireplace, dining room 
(or 3rd bedroom), screened porch, covered deck, & 
carport.  .                                          $153,500 

WILTON CREEK – Maintenance free condo 
off Piankatank River.  Great room, kitchen, and 
master bedroom all afford good view of creek.  
Deep water slips.  Deep water slip available.   
2 units FOR SALE!      $125,000 & $145,000 

All condominiums share access to community clubhouse, pool, tennis courts, sauna, & exercise room! 
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TradewindsTradewinds  
Burgees for Sale 
 
 8x12 (small)                             $14.00 
12x18 (medium)                        $18.00 
16x24 (large)                             $22.00 
24x36 (x-large)                         $24.00 
36x48 (festival flag)                  $30.00* 
                    * by special request only. 
Prices include shipping and  handling. 
Make Checks payable to FBYC.  
        c/o  FBYC 
              P.O. Box 29186 
              Richmond, VA 23242 
 
For Sale: J-29 “Busted” 1984. Mast-
head , Outboard, partial forepeak, 
many sails, proven winner. ‘93  8 Hp 
Evinrude Outboard. Trailer included.  
$22,000. Call (804) 769-4723. 
 
For Sale: Two Optis.   
#1318 Fly By  proven winner, $950 & 
#6010 used eight days $1350.  
Call Rob Whittet (804) 285-2500. 
 
For Sale Opti 1996 Vanguard hull-
white with gray top.   Fiber glass rud-
der & centerboard. Holland spars. Co-
lie sail  U.S. 5249. Seitech Dolly. All 
for $1200. Call Robert Hull   (804) 
281-0951 or hulls3@aol.com 
 

For Sale/Wanted: Optis, Bytes    
There is much need to buy and sell 
boats this time of year as Juniors “age 
out” or need a boat for Junior Week 
and sailing activities.  We will help 
match sellers and buyers. 
Remember to transfer certificates 
to keep them ”legal” and “official”. 
 

For Sail: Hobie 16, fully equipped, 
in Deltaville. Contact Rives Potts 
(860) 767-2991 or email rpotts@byy.
com 
 
For Need Railmeat?  Used to be a 
member. Wish to get more involved 
in racing, esp. MORC. Call Jason 
Angus.  804-288-9440 work, 804-353-
3002 home 
 

Sale: ChuteScoop for a spinnaker, 
38 feet to 45 feet on the luff.  Can 
be shortened.  Like new.  Cost 
$178, asking $85. Call Allen Bower 
(757) 428-0733 or see me at 
“Magic” at slip 18. 
 
For Sale: Two Ocakum bulkhead 
displays, good condition, $425. 
Call Brad Davis  320-5498 
 

Wanted:  two adult bikes, prefera-
bly folding for use on 2 mo. cruise 
in N. England.  June - July 2000.  
Will buy or "rent".  Call Jim Stal-
naker 757 481 6113 after 7pm or on 
weekends. 
 

YEOMAN navigation system.  
Sport model.  Portable.  Interfaces 
with GPS and "reads" Maptech 
chart books and conventional 
NOAA charts. Shows boat's posi-
tion on charts, downloads way-
points from chart to GPS with a 
click, converts shows GPS way-
points on chart.   Highly rated by 
Cruising World.  6 mos. old but 
never used.  Acquired Capt. system 
with laptop and now don't need du-
plicate system.  $650 new, but will 
sacrifice for $450.  Call Jim Stal-
naker 757 481 6113 after 7pm. 
               
Summer Employment  
College Student-Deltaville: Sailing 
experience desired. Assist with 
maintenance, delivery and racing on 
Stormking, Hinckley 51. Some 
home maintenance work also in-
volved.. Local living accommoda-
tions not provided. Call (804) 775-
1807 
 

Want to Rent from May 10 to June 
15, 2000: four person rescue pod 
or life raft. I hope that a successful 
rental will keep my spring cruise to 
New Haven CT on Plainsong safe 
for my college student crew. Call 
Temple Bayliss (804) 784-5213 
 

.For Free: Advertising Space for 
FBYC members.  Use our newsletter to 
buy, sell, rent or trade, as well as seek 
or offer services.  Ads will run three 
months and then must be resubmitted to 
The Log.  Business ads are also wel-
come and the pricing is reasonable.  
To place an ad or submit an article,  
please contact Tom Roberts: 
            3720 Blue Heron Lane 
              West Point, VA 23181 
Phone:  (804) 843-2682 
Fax:       (804) 843-5757 
e-mail:   Mobjack@crosslink.net 
The deadline for The Log  is the 20th.  
Items received after the 20th may not 
be published.  All Articles Welcome! 

Wanted to buy: Used Optimists 
Rappahannock River Yacht Club 
will have an Optimist program for 
the first time ever next year.  We 
need to buy boats.  Ruthanna Jenkins  
 ruthannaj@juno.com.  
 
Wanted:  Byte to charter during 
Junior Week.  Please call Ric Bauer 
644-0049 or email to  
ces.blueskies@mindspring.com 
 
Wanted to Buy:  Used Optimists, 
Lasers, 420s or Flying Juniors for 
use at Ware River Yacht Club‘s Sail-
ing Schools.  Contact  Herb Field at 
(804) 725-2915. 

Trivia Question 
What is the source of the name 
Mobjack for which Mobjack Bay 
and the one-design class are 
named?  This gets asked often by 
transient cruisers stopping by. 
Answer from last month: 
Other than the America’s Cup 
competition, both Prada and 
Louis Vuitton are high fashion 
names for such items as hand-
bags, shoes, etc of the type fea-
tured in Elle magazine. 
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P.O. Box 29186, Richmond, VA 23242 
Address Correction Required 

The 
Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

DELTAVILLE, VIRGINIA 
 

FULL SERVICE YACHT YARD SPECIALIZING IN: 
Awlgrip Painting ~ Carpentry ~ Electrical & Mechanical Work 

35-Ton Marine Travel Lift ~ Fiberglass Repairs ~ Rigging 
Transient Slips ~ Self Service Area ~ Dry Storage 

Laundry Facilities - Pool – Pumpout – Fuel Dock 
 

Nexus Instruments Distributor 
 

Deltaville Trailers – Customized Sailboat Trailers 
 

At Deltaville Marina on Jackson Creek 
 

804/776-6521 
 

email: pandersen@oasisonline.com + Open 7 days 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. 


